Date:

September 3, 2013
To:

Walter B. Duke, III, Mayor



Albert C. Jones, Vice Mayor



Chickie Brandimarte, Commissioner



Bobbie H. Grace, Commissioner

From:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
By:

Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Subject:
Employee Healthcare Plan
In response to the need to address increasing cost of employee/retiree healthcare benefits, the administration engaged a healthcare consulting firm.  The firm prepared and issued a bid for the City’s current healthcare plan.  Direction was given to our consultant to seek a level of benefit comparable to cities like Dania Beach, and if possible to seek a fully insured plan.  

The Administration formed a City Healthcare Committee who met with our consultant to review the responses and to make a recommendation to the City Manager.  The Committee included two AFSCME members and their recommendation is attached and includes the evaluation of the Request for Proposals.  
The City Healthcare Committee recommendation is to accept a fully insured plan from United Health Care through the Florida League of Cities.  This new plan represents a reduction of cost and risk when compared to the renewal of the current self-insured health plan.  
Funding for the recommended healthcare plan is budgeted for in the City Manager’s Proposed FY 2013-2014 City Budget.  In the event the self-insured status quo healthcare plan is continued, an addition $290,545.59 or the equivalent saving would be needed in the proposed budget.

The administration recommends that the City Commission approve the resolution to make changes to the City’s healthcare plan as proposed by the City Healthcare Committee.  

